STAFF REPORT

City of Lancaster

	CC 16


	12/12/06



	RSL




Date:
December 12, 2006
To:
Mayor Hearns and City Council Members

From:
James R. Williams, Public Works Director
Subject:
Award of Bid - Public Works Construction Project No. 06-034

Lowtree Neighborhood Buildings Demolition No. 3

Recommendation:
Award Public Works Construction Project No. 06-034, Lowtree Neighborhood Buildings Demolition No. 3, to Bowen Engineering and Environmental in the amount of $494,710.00 plus a 10% contingency, for the demolition of apartment buildings in the Lowtree Neighborhood Vision Improvements Area at the request of the Lancaster Redevelopment Agency.  Authorize the City Manager, or his designee, to sign all documents.  Appropriate $600,000 for asbestos testing and abatement, demolition, and staff salaries from Redevelopment Agency Account No. 960-9202-301 to City Capital Project 260-11DE014.
Fiscal Impact:
$600,000 including $544,181.00 (with 10% contingency) for the demolition and the balance is for staff salaries and asbestos testing and abatement; with appropriation, sufficient funds are available in Capital Improvements Budget Account No. 260-11DE014. 
Background:

The Lancaster Redevelopment Agency recently acquired property within the limits of the Lowtree Neighborhood Vision Improvements Area and has requested that the Public Works Department have 17 apartment buildings demolished.
On November 1, 2006, at 11:00 a.m., the City conducted a bid opening for Public Works Construction Project No. 06-034.  Five sealed bid envelopes were received, opened, and read aloud.  The bids were as follows:

1.
Bowen Engineering and Environmental
$494,710.00
2.
U.S. Construction, Inc.
*$552,198.00
3.
Interior Demolition, Inc.
$598,999.00
4.
American Demolition/Concrete Cutting, Inc.
$683,248.00
5.
William L. Olson, Inc.
$752,196.00

Engineer's Estimate
$663,000.00

*Corrected for mathematical error
